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Abstract
This document contains draft text for a possible liaison by IEEE 802.11 to 3GPP RAN and SA in relation to the liaison received on LWA and LWIP




To:	Richard Burbidge, 3GPP RAN2 WG chair
 	Dino Flore, 3GPP RAN chair
 	Anand Prasad, 3GPP SA3 WG chair
Subject:	Response to Liaison on LWA and LWIP
Date:	2016-03-18

IEEE 802.11 thanks 3GPP RAN for its liaison on LWA and LWIP as presented at IEEE 802.11 WG Plenary meeting in Macau, March 2016 [1].
IEEE 802.11 participants appreciated the opportunity to directly discuss and comment on these technologies with members of the 3GPP RAN leadership. IEEE 802.11 understands that Rel-13 LWA and LWIP represent 3GPP’s efforts towards integration of 3GPP and non-3GPP technologies at the RAN layer, and notes from [1, 2] that 3GPP RAN will begin working on enhancements of this integration for Rel-14.
IEEE 802.11 believes that continued and increased cooperation between IEEE 802.11 and 3GPP during the standards development process should be beneficial to enhance the user experience enabled by both sets of technologies. Is there a recommended method or methods to facilitate the communication on technical interests? 
Since some of the potential topics relate both to radio access and service architecture aspects, IEEE 802.11 takes the liberty of providing this liaison document to both 3GPP RAN and SA.

Sincerely,
Adrian Stephens
IEEE 802.11 Working Group Chair
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